Town of Trinity



Council Meeting
                        January 25, 2016

The Town of Trinity met at a regularly scheduled council meeting January 25, 2016 in the Trinity Municipal Building with the meeting being called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Vaughn Goodwin.

Members present were Ben Moultrie, Chris Lemley, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, and Gordon Burden.  Richard Fortson Jr. was absent.  

Motion made to approve the minutes of the Special Call meeting January 11, 2016 by Chris with a 2nd by Scott.  Voting yes were Chris, Mayor Goodwin, and Scott.  Ben and Gordon abstained.  
Motion made to pay the attached bills in the amount of $ 4,829.37 by Chris with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve $1,840.24 to Pinnacle Networx, LLC for a new Fujitsu Table Lifebook T725 for the Officer Todd by Chris with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve $64,092.00 annual payment to BB&T by Chris with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes.
Motion made to purchase a set of portable lights for $2,500.00 from United Rentals that can be utilized by all department by Chris with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes.

Old business discussed was an update on Old Highway 24 and the Saputo Grant.
Motion made to adjourn by Chris with a 2nd by Scott at 7:02 p.m. with all voting yes.
Respectfully Submitted:




Approved:

______________________________


________________________________

Barbara L. Jones, Town Clerk



Mayor Vaughn Goodwin

